NEWSLINE

Tuesday December 11, 2018

Sale Primary School No 545

Macalister Street, Sale 3850 Phone (03) 51 445 545 Fax (03) 51 430 130

Email: sale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

OUR SCHOOL VALUES

RESPECT, HONESTY, ENJOYMENT, RESILIENCE & SUCCESS

Dates to Remember

December

Friday December 14

- 2.15pm 3pm 2019 students transition (grades 1-5)
- **BBL Cricket**

Thursday December 20

3.30pm dismissal – last day of Term 4 for students

2019 **January**

Wednesday January 23

Office re-opens

Tuesday January 29

Staff return

Wednesday January 30

Grades 1 – 6 students commence today

Thursday January 31

Foundation students commence today

February

Friday February 1

- Grades 3-6 swimming trials at Aqua Energy Monday February 18
- Grades 3-6 545 House Swimming Carnival

Whole School Assembly 3.10pm every Friday School Banking – every Monday

School Canteen

The school canteen will be opening on Wednesday and Friday lunchtimes for the remainder of the school year, between 1-1.30pm

Thanks

Items available include:

Icy poles \$1, Zooper Doopers 50c, Delites 60c, Popcorn 60c



Principal's Report -**Chris Malone** Christmas Concert in the Park

to everyone contributed to the annual Concert in the Park last night. It was great to see so many families enjoy the evening. Special thanks to our

School Council and Parents &

Friends for their fundraising efforts. Thanks to Brodie for MC'ing and to Amy Lace for assisting. Thanks to Rob Dorber for all of his technical assistance the night

Raffle Thanks

Our thanks are extended to Pastry & Pieces, JSM Embroidery Workwear and Safety, In-Step Dance School and the 545 staff for donating the prizes for last night's raffles.

No. 40

Uniform

School Council have not endorsed a change to the current uniform policy, therefore black shorts are not appropriate at school. If you wish to discuss this further, please call into the office to see me.

'The Nest' - Change of Venue

Our school 'Nest' will be relocated to the 'old canteen' at the start of 2019. We are planning to refurbish this space where all parents and friends can visit when in the school.

We are hoping to get some parent volunteers at the start of next year, to offer some of their time to assist in the decoration of this area.

New Sporting Area

A massive thank you to GBG Concreting for the excellent work they did in preparing the site of our new sports area. We sincerely thank the crew at GBG for supporting our school.

Student Reports

All students will receive their end of year, December Reports on **Tuesday December 18**. These reports indicate the point of learning for each child as at the end of the 2018 school year. This data will be forwarded on to each child's 2019 teacher (along with other data and work samples) as the 'starting point' for learning next year.

Students have received the results that they deserve and as is the case with all reports, there are results to celebrate and results that will be the focus of future learning and development throughout the next 12 months.

End of Year Buses (Out of Town)

Students that travel on out of town buses will be notified shortly (if not already) as to when this service will end for 2018. Based on numbers travelling, many of these buses will finish operating before the end of the school year.

School Supervision: Children are supervised between the hours of 8.45am and 3.45pm.

who

Transition for Current Students (2019 Grades 1-5)

As a further commitment in supporting student transition into 2019, the final transition sessions for all current students will be held THIS Friday December 14 – 2.15pm-3.15pm.

Parents & Friends News Katie Weire - President

2019 Pre loved uniform shop

P&F committee are requesting donations of preloved Sale Primary School Uniform in anticipation of opening a pre-loved uniform shop in 2019.

Uniforms will then be sold for a small fee at our preloved uniform shop.

Any donations of good condition, clean uniforms will be greatly accepted and can be left in "the Nest" for collection.

Any queries please contact Katie Weire 0417330344

2019 Garden Party News FRIDAY MARCH 22, 2019

Have you saved the date? **Friday March 22** is the date next year of our Annual Garden Party.

The 545 Garden Party Committee are requesting sponsors for the Garden Party Signs that advertise our event on our school perimeter fences.

We would love business families from our school community to take up this offer and support our major fundraising event.

details include:

For \$1000 sponsorship you will receive:

- Advertising on Garden Party Signs for 3 years
- Advertising in the school newsletter bimonthly
- An A5 advert on our community notice board
- Advertising throughout the evening on the spinning wheel

SUMMER SORT OUT

PLEASE SAVE THESE ITEMS FOR THE GARDEN PARTY

- There will be a pre loved book stall at our 2019 garden party. Please save any pre-loved good condition books during your summer sort out for our event. Donations of books will greatly be accepted from the first week back in 2019.
- We are also in need of thin foam or unwanted doonas. Please contact Katie Weire for more details.

Thank you - Garden Party Committee

2018 School Fees

As we near the end of the school year, any families with outstanding school fees are asked to please finalise their accounts by the end of this month.

If there are any concerns in doing so, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Pre-Foundation visit to Royal Freemasons Retirement Village

Last Tuesday, December 4 , FGS visited the residents of Royal Freemasons Retirement Village. What a wonderful afternoon we spent sharing some music, craft and reading time together. We even got to share a special afternoon tea! A special thankyou to Pamela Bruder and Jasmine Crack, from Royal Freemasons, for being so accommodating of our request to engage with their residents. It really was a wonderful experience and we have received great feedback from the staff at Freemasons in regard to how much the residents enjoyed themselves too. Thank you also to Mr Rod Exton, and Rotary Club Sale, for providing funding to cover the cost of transport.

We look forward to the possibility of further involvement with Royal Freemasons in 2019.

FGS Visiting Royal Freemasons
Retirement Village



